The Windham Zoning Commission approved a proposed Ruby Tuesday Restaurant and Bar in North Windham on March 19. The 5,400 square foot restaurant will be located on a 61,400 square-foot parcel of land at the corner of Route 6 (Boston Post Road) and Northridge Drive. It will be adjacent to the Wal-Mart Supercenter and across the street from Wendy’s that opened last November. Ruby Tuesday’s hopes to have the restaurant open by fall but if the weather cooperates, it could be open even earlier. Sophie Eleftheriades, owner of Sophie’s Place, a 2-year-old family restaurant across from Route 6, expressed her concern about the two restaurants being so close together. However, as long as Ruby Tuesday’s meets zoning requirements the restaurant will be allowed to open.


The board also approved an expanded Mobil gas station on West Main Street. The station will feature a larger convenience store and a car washing facility.


In other news, Applebee’s will be opening up a new restaurant in Mansfield outside the East Brook Mall on the left side of the main entrance. A new Subway restaurant will be opening as well in the mall between Payless Shoe Source and CVS. The restaurant will also have an outside entrance. 

